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Bills Committee on
Buildings (Amendment) Bill 2003

Building Numbers

Purpose

This paper describes Government’s enforcement to ensure the
proper display of building numbers.  This is in response to the Bills
Committee’s request at its meeting on 9 September 2003.

Background

2. Section 32(2) of the Buildings Ordinance empowers
Government to require a building which fronts or abuts on any street to
be marked with a building number.  To ensure that building numbers are
properly displayed at all new buildings, the Rating and Valuation
Department (RVD) will allocate building numbers to new buildings
within one month of their completion.  Moreover, RVD has issued a
leaflet on the required size and format of building numbers to be
displayed and the suitable locations for their display. A copy of the leaflet
is at the Appendix.

Current Situation

3. As regards existing buildings, RVD launches a building
numbering campaign from time to time to ensure proper display of
building numbers by owners.  During the past three campaigns in 1996,
1998 and 2000, RVD wrote to owners/occupiers of all ground floor units
and owners’ corporations to remind them of the need to display building
numbers properly.  Sample surveys were carried out afterwards. The
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results showed that about 85% of the buildings inspected had their
building numbers properly displayed.  The next campaign will be
conducted in December 2003.

4. As regards non-compliance cases, RVD would take follow up
actions, including issuing warning letters to remind the owners/occupiers
to properly display the building numbers.  In most cases, the building
numbers are not displayed because the streets concerned have not yet
been named or the building numbers have been removed or damaged
during the course of renovation.  Therefore, when RVD becomes aware
that a property at street-level has been let or is undergoing renovation
work, it will issue letters to the owners/occupiers concerned to remind
them to properly display the building number after the completion of such
works.  In the majority of cases, the owners would display their building
numbers properly after receiving RVD’s letters.

5. In general, RVD also allocates building numbers to ground floor
shops. However, for shops located inside a shopping arcade which share a
common entrance, RVD will only allocate a building number to the
entrance of the shopping arcade.  The numbering of individual shops
within the shopping arcade will be left to the developer.

6. We consider that the existing arrangements have generally
fulfilled Government’s requirements in respect of displaying building
numbers.  However, we will keep the situation under review and
consider stepping up enforcement action as appropriate.
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